
Bridgewater Conservation and Inland Wetlands Commission
44 Main Street South, Bridgewater, Connecticut 06752

Approved Minutes of the Regular Meeting
March 10, 2015, 7:30 P.M.

Bridgewater Town Hall

Call to Order: The meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. by Vice Chairman Lori Franklin. The meeting was being
recorded.

Roll Call and Designation of Alternates:
Present: Strother Purdy, Vic Nelson, Alex McNaughton (alt), Louise Marble (alt), Jon Lindblom, L. Franklin, Frank
Sproviero
Absent: Tom Seger, Eric Vikstrom
A. McNaughton and L. Marble were moved up.

Minutes of the regular meeting held February 3, 2015.
L. Franklin made a motion to approve the minutes of the February 3, 2015 meeting. J. Lindblom seconded. Unanimous
approval.

Comments from the Public: none

Old Business:
1. Alferi, Eabow Brook Road, land clearing. A. Alferi submitted a new plan to the commission. He plans to remove
invasive brush and replant trees. F. Sproviero asked for a time frame for the proposed work to be done. The biggest issue
is that the work cannot be done using machinery. It needs to be done by hand.

L. Franklin asked if there would be more trees removed. A. Alferi said he had taken down all the trees he needed
to. His application was for removal of invasive brush and removal and replanting trees.

J. Lindblom stated that right now everything was either snow or mud so there was no window of opportunity to
work while the ground was frozen. L. Franklin suggested that any future work needs to be done by hand and that R.
Dirienzo should oversee the project.

F. Sproviero said that this was a use as of right.

New Business: none

Enforcement:
1. The report from the Wetlands Enforcement Officer was received by the commission. In his report
R. Dirienzo recommended changes to the regulations in order for them to comply with new state regulations. The new
language will be added to the regulations and a public hearing will be set at the next meeting.

2. Fees. The commission decided to stay with the existing ordinance.

Procedural Matters:
F. Sproviero is stepping down as chairman therefore new officers need to be elected.

F. Sporviero nominated the following officers:

L. Franklin Chairman
J. Lindblom Vice Chairman
A. McNaughtonSecretary

V. Nelson seconded. Unanimous approval.

Other Business: none

Adjourn: A. McNaughton made a motion to adjourn. L. Franklin seconded. Unanimous approval at
8:30 p.m. The meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,
Lois Carreira, Land Use Coordinator




